

3rd May 2019

Dear Parents/Carers and Students.

Welcome back after the Easter holiday. We hope you have had an enjoyable break and our students are ready to begin the exciting summer term ahead. This term promises to be very busy, but one in which we will continue to demonstrate our commitment to high standards of uniform and excellent attendance.

Please can you ensure that your child is wearing the full, correct Rhosnesni uniform. Skinny trousers and trainer style socks are not permitted. Synthetic nails, gels and false lashes are not appropriate for school, and pose a health and safety risk.

Excellent attendance remains a key priority and is vital in order for your child to achieve their full academic potential in school. This is why at Rhosnesni High School we have set a minimum target of 97% attendance. It is a responsibility of everyone in our school: parents, students, staff and Governors to ensure students have a high attendance at school. We consistently monitor students' attendance and encourage parents to do so likewise. We acknowledge that some absences are unavoidable, whereas others absences can be avoided, for example: holidays during term time and non-urgent medical appointments.

If you have any concerns, please contact Mrs J Evans on 01978 340947.

On another note, please be aware that this year's Achievement Awards Evening will be held on Thursday 11th July, at The William Aston Hall. Further details will be released nearer the time.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our Year 11 students the very best of luck in their forthcoming GCSE examinations.

Yours sincerely

Miss V Brown.

RESPECT HONESTY SUCCESS
PARCH GONESTRWYDD A LLWYDDIANT

'Working together with you to achieve success' 'Gweithio gyda'n gilydd i gyflawni llwyddiant'

www.rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk Follow us in twitter: @RhosnesniHigh